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NORTH HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL

SCHOOL BASED DECISION  MAKING COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES-REGULAR MEETING-MAY 13, 2010

The regular monthly meeting of the School Based Decision Making Council at North Hardin High School was held on Thursday, May 13, 2010. Principal Bill Dennison called the meeting to order at 4:00 pm. Those present were James Beard, Traci Burke, Alan Campbell, Bill Dennison, Lynne Dewey, Tony Garrison, Chuck Goodlet, Chelsie Mansell, and Ray Phelps. Those absent were: Julie Debibar, Shelly Hendricks, and Lisa Taylor.

ORDER #10-104-ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA-The motion was made by Alan Campbell and seconded by James Beard to adopt the agenda for the May regular meeting.

ORDER # 10-105-APRIL MINUTES AMENDED- The motion was made by Alan Campbell and seconded by Tony Garrison to amend the minutes of the April meeting, order #10-101, to reflect the 2010-2011 new staffing allocations as follows: agriculture, math, language arts, family/consumer science, and ½ JROTC position.

ORDER #10-106- APPROVAL OF THE APRIL MINUTES AS AMENDED-The motion was made by Alan Campbell and seconded by Tony Garrison to approve the minutes of the April meeting as amended.

ORDER # 10-107- APPROVAL OF FINANCIAL REPORTS- The motion was made by James Beard and seconded by Tony Garrison to approve the monthly financial reports, the instructional funds report, and the bingo report for the months of March and April 2010.

RECOGNITION OF VISITORS- There were no visitors present at the meeting.

ORDER # 10-108- APPROVAL OF THE SECOND READING OF THE MARCH MEETING MINUTES- The motion was made by James Beard and seconded by Tony Garrison to approve the second reading of the March meeting minutes.

ORDER #10-109- APPROVAL OF THE SECOND READING OF THE FEBRUARY FINANCIAL REPORTS-The motion was made by James Beard and seconded by Tony Garrison to approve the second reading of the February monthly reports, the instructional funds report, and the bingo report.

ORDER #10-110-APPROVAL OF THE SECOND READING OF THE APRIL PERSONNEL RECOMMENDATIONS- The motion was made by James Beard and seconded by Tony Garrison to approve the second reading of the personnel recommendations for the month of April 2010.

ORDER #10-111- APPROVAL OF THE SECOND READING OF THE APRIL MEETING DECISION TO RECOMMEND TO USE LIBRARIAN POSITION IN 2010-2011 AS A TEACHING POSITION- The motion was made by James Beard and seconded by Tony Garrison to approve the second reading of the April decision to use the second librarian position as a teaching position 2010-11.

ORDER # 10-112-APPROVAL OF THE SECOND READING OF THE APRIL MEETING DECISION APPROVING THE 2010-11 STAFFING ALLOCATIONS- The motion was made by James Beard and seconded by Tony Garrison to approve the second reading of the April meeting decision approving the 2010-11 staffing allocations, including new regular education positions in agriculture, language arts, mathematics (not including math coach), family/consumer science, and ½ JROTC. It was recommended that under the Title I monies (3200G), there is enough money to hire an in-school suspension teacher, with any monies left over put toward a math interventionist.

ORDER # 10-113- APPROVAL OF THE SECOND READING OF THE APRIL MEETING DECISION APPROVING A PLAN TO REQUEST A DAYTIME WAIVER FROM ESS- The motion was made by James Beard and seconded by Tony Garrison to approve the second reading of the April meeting decision to create a plan to request a daytime waiver from ESS to use as interventions during the day.

ORDER # 10-114-APPROVAL OF PERSONNEL RECOMMENDATIONS FOR MAY 2010- The motion was made by Lynne Dewey and seconded by Ray Phelps to approve the personnel recommendations. Vacancies for 2010-11 include: new positions in agriculture, family/consumer science, language arts, math, and ½ JROTC; replacement positions for retiring staff in math and tech ed: and a vacant FMD special education position. It was noted that Iris Hodge would be “officially” retiring and that the AP half-day position is being absorbed by the social studies department.

CURRICULM UPDATE- Mr. Dennison briefly reported on curriculum, instruction, and assessment items:

·  The state CATS testing session is over this year. All went well from the opening


session to field day. Some suggestions for field day next year include: water stations, sunscreen, a place for the teams who are not in the second round of competition, and possibly a One Call phone call to notify parents ahead of time.

· MAPS testing and Technology Proficiency tests are going on now.

STUDENT HANDBOOK- The council members all received a copy of the student handbook to read through for any possible changes. The school’s mission statement will also be reviewed. Changes will be discussed at the June meeting.

ORDER #10-115- DRAFT OF SCHOOL BUDGET APPROVED- A copy of the 2010-11 school budget was submitted as a draft copy for an official approval at the June meeting. The budget committee will also review the draft of the budget prior to the  June meeting. Any rollover money will be dedicated to furniture needs. The motion was made by Tony Garrison and seconded by Alan Campbell to approve the draft copy of the school budget for 2010-11.

INFORMATION ITEMS:

· The council members received a copy of the student accident list, as well as the nurse’s report for April.
· The council members also received two sets of minutes from AVID site team and the climate committee.
· Information on SBDM parent nominations, elections, criminal records check, and SBDM training dates was distributed to the members.
· Each council member also received a copy of the final exams schedule for the semester.
· The SBDM teacher elections will be held starting May 14: Parent elections will be held May 24.
· The personal finance challenge team won the state competition and will compete at the national level.
· The tennis team beat E’town.
· James Beard received a $500 grant toward a kiln.
TITLE I SCHOOL IMPROVEMENT GRANT SECTION 1003g- Mr. Dennison presented a powerpoint informing the council of the opportunity to apply for a school improvement grant from the American Revitalization/Recovery Act. Mr. Dennison explained the requirements and the benefits of the grant, including possible added positions.

ORDER # 10-116- ADJOURNMENT-The motion was made by Alan Campbell and seconded by James Beard to adjourn the meeting.

____________________________

Bill Dennison, Principal,Chairman

